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6 September 2022 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 

Roadworks Notification – Heath Street, Five Dock 
 
 
As part of our commitment to expanding our local bike network and providing a safe cycling environment 
for people of all ages and abilities, we are pleased to inform you that we are undertaking roadworks to 
Heath Street, Five Dock, as part of our new East-West Regional Cycleway. 
 
These include:  
 
• The construction of new pedestrian/cyclist refuges at the intersection of Henley Marine Drive and 

Heath Street 
• The construction of a separate on road cycle lane for northbound, uphill cyclists on Heath Street, 

between First Avenue and Henley Marine Drive.  
 
Works will commence in mid-September and are scheduled for completion by late October 2022, weather 
and site conditions permitting. Our contractors will advise you in writing before commencing work, 
including information about any temporary parking restrictions that may be required. 
 
Generally, works will be carried out from Monday to Friday between 7am–5pm, however there may be 
some instances where work is required outside of these hours. 
 
These works are part of our $7 million East-West Regional Cycleway connecting Concord to the Bay Run, 
funded by the NSW Government through the Parramatta Road Urban Amenity Improvement Program. 
Visit bit.ly/concordtothebayrun to learn more. 
 
Changes to your bin collection  
 
Following the construction of the new on-road cycle lane, we ask that residents on the western side of 
Heath Street (between First Avenue and Henley Marine Drive) place their bins at the ends of the concrete 
islands on collection day, as outlined in the plan overleaf.  
 
We ask that residents on the eastern side of Heath Street continue to place their bins on the nature strip 
directly behind the kerb for collection.  
 
This will ensure the new on-road cycle lane remains clear and provide easy access for our waste collection 
contractor.  
 
Please be reminded that bins should not be placed in the gutter. Should you have any queries regarding 
how to present your bin for collection, please contact Council's Resource Recovery Team on 9911 6555. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused during these works and thank you for your patience and 
cooperation during this time. 
 
Should you require any further information, please contact our Project Manager, Andrew Bruce, on  
9121 0092. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
 
Russell Wolfe 
Acting Director City Services and Assets 
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